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                                                        Ware Road, Tonwell, Herts, SG12 0HN

                                                                                                     Tel: 01920 462894 
                                 E-mail: admin@tonwell.herts.sch.uk

                                                          Headteacher: Mrs Sarah Bridgman

                                             ‘Knowing each child, growing each child, in God’s love’

Friday 9th October
Christian Value: RESPECT
Dear Parents,

An important part of our school’s vision and value is for each child ‘to develop a love, resilience and independence for learning’. To encourage independence, our teachers have introduced our four ‘Bs’. These include Buddy (ask a friend to help), Brain (use your Growth Mindset to keep trying and not give up), Boards (use the class English and maths working walls, interactive whiteboard or mini-whiteboards to help you) and Books (each class has reference areas and checklists to help). Children are using our bees to support their independence in class. 
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As we are unable to celebrate Harvest in our usual whole school celebration worship time, we will be joining other schools from the Diocese for an online Harvest Festival service this afternoon. 

Miss Gaze has been busy updating the ‘News’ section of our website. She will be adding news from each class every month. Please take a look.

Please remember that although we cannot meet with you face-to-face, staff are here to support you. Please phone or email us if you have any questions or concerns. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Bridgman 

School Dinners 
We will be re-introducing the full range of options for school meals from Monday 19th October. The children have coped very well with our arrangements for lunchtimes and we feel that a hot meal option will be important as the weather becomes colder.

Parent Consultations
A reminder that our parent consultations will take place via phone call next week. You will receive a copy of the interim written report (that is usually discussed at the consultation meeting) before the meeting. Children in Years 1-6 will also bring home examples of their English and maths learning for you to see. Class teachers are available at the following times. You will receive a slip with your specific slot. 

Miss Nicolaou (Oak class)	Monday 12th October 4pm-7pm
Miss Fitzgerald (Pine class)	Tuesday 13th October 2pm-3pm and 4pm-6pm
Mrs Wagner (Ash class)		Wednesday 14th October 4pm-6pm

Safeguarding 
I would like to thank parents for your support with adhering to our COVID safeguarding measures of not coming onto the school site and sticking to staggered drop offs and pick up time. You will be aware that community cases are on the rise and would continue to encourage you to wear face coverings (if you are able to) and to keep to social distancing at the gates. 

MSA position
We have a job opportunity in school for a midday supervisory assistant starting after half term. Please get in touch or pass on to your friends. More details can be found on line:
https://www.teachinherts.com/find-a-job.htm?keyword=tonwell

Key Dates for autumn term:
Please note that these may be subject to change and some activities will be risk assessed nearer the time to check they can still go ahead.

Friday 9th October	Harvest Worship for children (children will join an online Harvest worship with schools from the diocese)
WB 12th October			Parent Consultations via phone calls
Wednesday 21st October		Ash and Pine Class road safety workshops
Friday 23rd October			INSET DAY
HALF TERM
Monday 2nd November		Years 1-6 Archery and Orienteering sessions in school with the Sports Partnership 
Tuesday 3rd November		7.30pm Parent Forum via Microsoft Teams
Tuesday 10th November		BMX Growth Mindset day in school
[bookmark: _GoBack]Friday 13th November		Children in Need - Non uniform day
Friday 13th November		2pm SEND Coffee Meeting via Microsoft Teams
Monday 16th November		Odd Socks Day (please wear odd socks to school to celebrate difference)
WB 16th November			Anti-Bullying Week
Wednesday 25th November		Years 3-6 virtual faith tour with a focus on Judaism and the synagogue
Thursday 26th November		Artshed workshops in school
Monday 30th November		INSET DAY
Friday 18th December		1.15pm End of Term 
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